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April 20, 1995 

Professor J.S. Ellis 

Civil Engineering Department 

Royal Military College of Canada 
Kingston, Ontario K7K SLO 

Canada 

Dear Professor Ellis: 

Thank you so much for your thoughtful and most interesting letter of March 22. 

Your court dress given by Maria Theresia to Countess von Lockhart sounds most interesting. 
Undoubtedly you know how highly the Scots were regarded in Vienna, and there was even a 

Scots Gate in the old walls around the city. 

That dress would be one of the most important in the Queen’s collection, and Isabel and I 

sincerely hope that Queen’s will be able to accept it. 

We will be at the Queen’s reunion next October because that will be the 50th reunion of Sc. ’45, 

my year. 

Incidentally, are you perchance related to Dean Ellis, who was Dean of Engineering at Queen’s 
when I was a student? 

With best personal regards, I remain, 

Yours sincerely, 

AB/cw 




